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Prom 2024 King Elijah Kaiser and

Queen Sophia Bouwma!

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Supporters,What a gracious God

we have who will listen to our worries and fears without ever growing tired of hearing them. His love for us is

beyond our understanding that we cannot imagine it! His patience for us is something I continue to be amazed

by. He is always ready to listen and never leaves or turns His back on us. If the answer is slow in coming

(according to our standards), it is always right on time in God's universe. As spring arrives more each day, I am

amazed at God's creation as it comes to life. I, too, need to be made new by God, knowing that in Him, I have a

new life in Christ each day! This weekend, I challenge you to take a walk or sit outside and look at the new growth

around you. Our Lord is amazing! He has made our world beautiful!

Have a wonderful week in the Lord! Mrs. Kosmerchock

VERSE FOR TODAY: "O be careful little ears what you hear ... for the Father up

above is looking down in love, so be careful little ears what you hear." Sometimes,

our children's songs say things in the easiest ways to understand. God doesn't want

just to be heard aloud; he wants his Word to enter our systems and change our lives.

We must carefully filter out things we don't need to hear and focus more

intentionally on what we do need to hear! The more we receive the gift of God's

words and apply them, the more they will change us and bless us.

FINANCIAL AID ASSISTANCE: This is a reminder to families that financial aid needs to be applied for every

year through our FACTS management program. The link is https://online.factsmgt.com/aid. Please complete the

application before the last school day (May 16, 2024). You do not need to apply for financial assistance if you are a

Wisconsin Parental Choice family. It would be beneficial to all other families to apply for assistance. If you have any

questions, please contact Mrs. K. at shelliekosmerchock@wolfriverlhs.org.

HORTICULTURE PLANT SALE - officially opened on Monday, April 29th, and will continue to be open every

Monday-Friday from 10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. Additional hours Wednesday - Friday, May 8-10th hours will be 10:00

a.m. - 5:00 p.m. or until sold out. Come check out all the annual and perennial flowers, vegetables, fruit, and herb

plants. See the attached flyer for more details.

HWY 117 CLEAN-UP: Wolf River has signed up to clean Hwy 117. Our first clean-up date is May 11 at 9:00 a.m.

Students and families are asked to meet near the Double Vision Tavern on Hwy 117. This is an excellent opportunity

to earn community service hours.

SPRING CONCERT/AWARDS NIGHT - Wolf River Lutheran High School Spring Choir Concert, Art Show,

Awards & Recognition Night is on Thursday, May 2nd, beginning at 6:00 p.m. Everyone is welcome! The

greenhouse will be open for a ½ hour after the concert.
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Romans 15:2 Let us please his neighbor for his good, to build him up.

CHAPEL NEWS - Pastor Fenske led chapel this morning; thank you, Pastor! Chapel offering this quarter is going

towards helping support Lauren Dawson, a soon-to-be missionary in Tunisia. We collected $13.00 in offerings this

morning.

FAMILY FUN EVENT - Do you enjoy painting or want to learn how to paint with watercolor paints? The

next family fun event is Thursday, May 23rd, from 3:30 - 5 p.m. Join us at Wolf River for a watercolor

landscape make-and-take! All ages and skill levels are welcome! Bring the family! This event is free. *NOT a

drop-off event. Please RSVP to Sarah via text: 920-475-8619. SPACE IS LIMITED! Send your RSVP ASAP. All

materials will be supplied.

HOT LUNCH SCHEDULE - Hot lunch was served today by Group 7. Thank you for the hamburgers, hotdogs, chips,

fresh fruit and vegetables and ice cream sundaes. Next week Group 8 will be serving boneless pork chops, baked

potatoes, corn, and dessert. Thank you again for being a part of the Wednesday hot lunch meals!

HUGEMULTI-FAMILY RUMMAGE SALE - Friday, May 3rd, 8 a.m. - 4 p.m. and Saturday, May 4th, 8

a.m. - 2 p.m. Located at 406 S. Sawyer Street, Shawano. Adult men, women & kids clothes all $1.00 each.

All proceeds go toWolf River Lutheran High School. Hope to see you there!

WRLHS ANNUAL RUMMAGE SALE - Mark your calendars for Wolf River Lutheran High School’s annual

rummage sale, which will be held on June 7-8, 14-15 and 21-22. Donation drop-off times will be weekdays, May

20th - 31st, from 9:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m., excluding Memorial Day. Please call or text Pastor Mark Palmer at

715-853-5225 if you are interested in helping with the setup. Thank you!

SUMMER CAMP OPPORTUNITY - Wolf River Lutheran High School is excited to announce that we

will be rolling out Summer Camp activities for this summer! We are organizing opportunities for grade

school and high school students to participate in events throughout July, such as archery, art, cooking,

volleyball, and woodshop. Stay tuned for more information. We hope to see you this summer!!

TRACK NEWS - Update from Coach Lehrke: The Chinese tell us this year is the Year of the Dragon. I respectfully

disagree. I believe it’s the Year of the Track Records. After a 5-year hiatus of updating our track record board, we will

now have changes (at least) in the girls' 3200m, boys' 800m, boy's shot put, and boy's high jump. Violet continues to

lower her new 3200m record, while this week at Wittenberg, Gunnar set a new boys 800m record. Also, at Wittenberg,

Brad bested our previous shot put mark (set by our legendary thrower Dan Schmidt), and Luke tied our current boy's

high jump record. In addition, what’s wonderful to watch is the teamwork taking place and the support given to one

another. Personal bests continue to be set by each athlete. CONGRATULATIONS EAGLES!!

The next meet is Monday, May 6th, at 4:00 p.m. at Rosholt High School. Come cheer on the Eagles!

A Look Ahead…

May 2nd - Art Club, 3:30-5:00 p.m.

May 2nd - Wolf River Spring Choir Concert, Art Show & Awards & Recognition Night, 6 p.m.

POTATO PANCAKE & CHICKEN SOUP DINNER - Immanuel Lutheran Church is having a

dinner on Sunday, May 5th, from 10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Meal includes chicken soup, potato pancakes with real

maple syrup, applesauce, cheese, wieners, homemade pies & cakes. Adults are $12, children 6 - 12 yrs $5, and 5 yrs

and under are free. The address is W3110 White Clay Lake Drive, Cecil.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY - Volunteers are needed for the Rhubarb Festival, held at Heritage Park-Shawano

Historical Society (524 N. Franklin Street, Shawano) on Saturday, June 15th, the event runs from 9:45 a.m. - 4:00

p.m. Any amount of help would be greatly appreciated. For more information, please contact Kathy at 715-526-3323;

please leave a message. Thank you! It would help little kids play games. Food voucher is included for the volunteers.
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